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There is so much beauty in nature 

that I have never been able to 

resist so all my life I have been 

compelled to collect things that I 

find on my walks. Sometimes I 

have to collect just a memory by 

taking pictures of what I see while 

other times I can collect the actual 

object.  I rarely come back from a 

walk without some kind of 

souvenir and one day this week I 

spotted the óUô shaped bit of 

wood and I tried to understand 

how it grew into that shape.  

It must have been forced into that 

shape by growing round 

something so I thought I could 

stage it as a container filled with 

some of the other treasurers I 

brought home.  

The bountiful autumn crops of 

tree seeds are among natureôs 

fascinating creations. For the 

cover picture I staged a still life 

by filling the óUô with the cones 

of the Scots Pine adding some 

colour from fern fronds and 

leaves. The next picture has some 

amber-like solidified tree sap plus 

a small stem with a lovely burr suspended to close off the óUô. Then for the last image I placed some Horse 

Chestnuts and Sweet Chestnuts all found locally. 



 
I have shown pictures of Couper's Pond before but not since the large, almost two hundred year old Black Poplar 

(Populus nigra) was brought down by one of the storms earlier in the year.  There has been no attempt to remove it 

so I have been watching it try to regrow.  
 

 
The root ball at the extreme right of the previous picture is a good four metres across and possibly has a few roots 

still intact towards the pond side but there are masses of new growths rising all over the trunk and larger branches. 



 
There is a wonderful crop of fungi, which I think are Shaggy Scalycaps (Pholiota squarrosa ?), growing on the 

bottom of the root ball. 
 

 
I collect only images of these fascinating structures by taking a series of pictures. 


